
From the
The Old Johannian Association



For news and booking forms either use the forms included with this
card, or go to the web site

http://www.stjohnscollege.co.uk/Alumni-Introduction

Dear Member,the OJ committee would like to wish
all OJs and their families a holy and happy Christ-

mas and a peaceful and prosperous New Year.
In the last edition of The Old Johannian, mention

was made of the decline in our funds making it necessary to
cut back on the numbers of the newsletter produced each year
from three to two (the costs of production and postage usually
being in the region of £800-00 plus per issue.) The alternative
being to increase the Annual Subscription to £20-00 ‘'.The re-
action that we had from this was very much in favour of retain-
ing the three editions and all felt that the increase would ‘not

break the bank.‘ As a result of this, at the last committee meet-
ing the increase was agreed. Thus the Annual Subscription

now stands at £20-00.
In order to ensure that your bank is notified as efficiently as
possible we attach a ‘Change to Bankers Order ‘ form which

we hope you will send off immediately.
There is another way that you can help us. Each time we send

out the Newsletter we receive returns ‘not known at this ad-
dress’ because people have moved and neglected to notify us.
If however we had everyone’s email address we would have a
means of making contact .Therefore, PLEASE,PLEASE send

your email address to The Membership Sec at
brian.laming@gmail.com

Also, if you know of anyone who has moved recently, ask
them if we have been informed.

Diary Dates
April 16th 2016 annual Dinner at the Royal Naval and Royal
Albert Yacht Club. Application forms in the Spring edition of

The Old Johannian out in February.
October 6th 2016 OJ Golf Day






